
Tuesdays with Ms. Mall in the
Front Lobby 8:45am - 9:30am &

2:30pm - 3:15pm.

January
1.5.12  WPG Meeting, 6pm @ 

Winterberry

1.13-15.12  Alliance for Public Waldorf 
Education: Charter School 
Conference, Rudolf Steiner 
College, Fair Oaks, California

1.16.12  NO SCHOOL, Martin Luther 
King, Jr Day!

1.19.12  WCC Meeting, 6pm at 
Winterberry Charter School

1.30 & 31.12  School Mentors work with 
staff and community

1.31.12  TerraNova Testing in Grades      
5 & 7

February
2.1.12  TerraNova Testing in Grades       

5 & 7 

2.1 - 10.12  School Mentors work with 
staff and community

2.2.12  WPG Meeting, 6pm @ 
Winterberry

2.11.12  7th Annual Winter Faire!

2.13.12  NO SCHOOL

2.11.12  WCC Meeting, 6pm at 
Winterberry Charter School

Dear Winterberry Families,

As we find ourselves at the close of the first semester with the holiday/

winter break before us my wish for all of us is that we will be able to 
carve out some time to be fully present for our families and ourselves. 

For me this is a constant struggle. I am always moving one to “the next 

thing” and do not always pay mindful attention to my own well being. 

What I have come to know about myself is that I am not able to be fully 

present and available to others when I have not been present for myself.  
Wish me luck in my journey:)

As you know, big things are in store for our school community in the new 

year. In January the sale of the property will be finalized as will the final 

design of the building. We will be sharing this with the community as 
soon as it is finished. Together with several community resources our 

students, staff, and community will be designing an outdoor space that 

meets the needs of our school community. Also in January the three 

bodies of the school will be asked to finalize the building lease between 

the WPG and Criterion (the developer). 

As spring approaches we will begin packing up our classrooms and 

getting ready to store everything for the summer. Also during the spring 

you will be offered several very specific ways to help our school. Perhaps 

you love to pack and move? Paint? Landscape? Build chicken and rabbit 
coups? Build interior amenities like cubbies, storage areas, mount 

chalkboards? You name it we will have something for you to do.

Thank you for honoring us by entrusting your most precious beings with 

us. Their collective light shines bright in all we do! May your holiday 
journeys be full of joy, love, and hope!

Blessings,   Shanna

It is a wholesome and necessary thing for us to turn again to the earth in 
the contemplation of her beauties to know of wonder and humility.

-  Rachel Carson
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Administrator & Teacher
Evaluation Input

State regulations require that students, parents, community members and school staff are given the 
opportunity to provide information about teacher and administrator performance.  These regulations 
regarding certificated employees do not require such an opportunity for positions not requiring a 
certificate.

The two forms currently available are the Evaluation Input Form on Teachers and the Evaluation Input 
Form on Administrators (whether they are site administrators or central office administrators).

If you would like to complete an Evaluation Input Form you have three options:

• Employees can complete the web based EIF anonymously by going to the District Connection at 
http://home.asdk12.org .  You will find links to either EIF (Teacher or Administrator) under the 
special announcements section.  

• Members of the public and employees not wishing to remain anonymous can complete a web based 
EIF by going to the ASD Online at www.asdk12.org.  Links to either EIF can be found on the 
Parents home page Parents link is www.asdk12.org/parents/

• For those who wish to print a hard copy of the form, PDF versions can be found in the Forms & 
Publications Library on either of the district’s Web sites.  

Web based EIFs will be transmitted electronically by the Human Resources Department (Sarah 
Hotchkiss Flanagan, Web Programs Specialist) to the appropriate supervisor.

• School sites will also have “hard copies” of the form for parents and employees who do not have 
access to a computer.  Each school will determine a location for the form (most likely main office).  
Hard copies will be kept confidential and routed by the school to the immediate supervisor.

The Evaluation Input Forms are now available for you and will be posted in their web locations through 
May 1, 2012.

http://home.asdk12.org
http://home.asdk12.org
http://www.asdk12.org
http://www.asdk12.org
http://www.asdk12.org/parents/
http://www.asdk12.org/parents/


Grade One
The sun says, “I glow,” The wind says, “I blow,” The stream, says, 
“I flow,” The tree says, “I grow,” And Plato says, “Know thyself.” 

 
During the next few weeks, this block will combine writing, reading, and vowel sounds with the winter festival 
preparation and experience of our community Lantern Walk. The children will first experience the vowels (A, E, 
I, O, U) through poems, verses, and gestures.  Each vowel engenders a feeling, which will be paired with an 
activity during Morning Circle.  From the various activities, first graders will experience the varied feelings from 
each vowel. The children will also experience the mood of each vowel through the re-telling of the opera, Amahl 
and the Night Visitors as well as through a number of paintings that emphasize each vowel as a color.
 
Oh (orange and gold) — The feeling of surprise and sympathy: 
Oh, the soft wool of my cloak warms me so. 
Soon we will eat roast goose and sweet chamomile, I know. 
The king will go by in the cold and throw to us pieces of gold.
 
Ah (white/yellow) — The feeling of wonder, reverence, and awe:
Radiant star, far, far away,
Warm my heart as your may
From far away we come and
Farther we must go. 
How far, how far, my crystal star?
 
Ee (green) — The feeling of self-awareness, meeting of above and below:
The Eastern star leads regal kings, I see. 
Not one, but three.
Amahl’s mother reached for her shawl. 
“I shall go and gather wood for the fire. 
I’ve nothing in the house.”
 
U (oo) (blue) — The feeling of mystery, intrigue, calming, and possibly fear: 
Amahl’s mother said, “In the light of the blue moon, 
Soothing music, for you and me.”
 
Ay (red) — The feeling of separation, anger, antipathy, and boundary:
“Shame, shame!” shouts the page, as he awakes.
 “Our gold! How dare you do take?!”
 
I (purple) — The feeling of regal, pride, decisiveness, and independence:
I, strong and upright, 
Ride to see the child,
Piping in the light
Of the night sky.
 
There will be a focus on crafts, cooking, and holiday preparations to deepen the connection between our class 
community and vowel sounds, for example, making walnut candles, snowflakes, and Gingerbread cookies. 
 



In conclusion, the writing curriculum will introduce and focus on the mood of the vowels in addition to learning 
more word families and sight words.  The children will also be writing a short poem or song by the end of this 
block.  We will be continuing to develop a sense of spacing, appropriate letter size and formation as well as an 
awareness of writing straight across a page. 
 
- Ms. Besh

Grade Two

Second grade is at the tale end of their language arts block.  The momentum is building for our Santa Lucia 
celebration on the 15th of December.  In the last  week of the semester we will be making candles, star wands, 
spruce crowns and Lucia buns.  Our circle is quite festive with Deck the Halls and Jingle Bells accompanying 
some of our singing games.  Our flute work is expanding and we’ve begun to play Glimmer Lantern Glimmer 
with more than a glimmer of confidence.  We’re chatty, we’re cheeky, we’re jolly and rowdy!  It’s a fun time to be 
at school!

- Ms. Susanne Drinen

Grade Four

I can hardly believe that we are halfway through 4th Grade. Our current work has focused on the creation of the 
9 Norse worlds and other Norse Myths. It has been a great change of pace, as so much of our year has been 
focused in the areas of history and science. This week the children are cracking the code of the alphabet of 
Runes. 



Our bunnies now have names and are enjoying living in their new bunny castle! Skipper and Midnight are well 
cared for and are well adjusted to classroom life! 

Last Friday was such a special day. I am personally very impressed with the flexibility in our whole community to 
find a way to create the Lantern Walk in such tricky conditions. After the festival, 4th Grade was treated to Evan’s 
performance as Tootles in “Peter Pan”.  It was a lively and entertaining version. Evan was anxious for his 
classmates to see this one because Peter Pan and Captain Hook used real swords on stage. I was way more 
impressed with Tootle’s ability to shoot the arrow that brings down the Wendybird! A huge thanks goes out to 
Evan, Cheryl and Ed Silcox for the gift of theater to our class. To top off those events, the children focused on last 
minute rehearsal for our assembly and off we went to the 3rd event of the day. Thanks to all who were able to 
attend the assembly at Bartlett. I hope you enjoyed it. 

The latest windstorm was a wild one that left me grateful that the spruce tree that snapped in half in my backyard 
landed on the greenhouse and not the real house. Having a day without power or any means of communication 
was actually a seasonal treat. It reminds me of all that I take for granted in my day-to-day life. One of those givens 
is that I come to school each day creating and living into the daily life of the class. What I bring to the children 
creates a life of its own,  as we learn together. It is a gift to be present with your children each day. Thank you.  

Many wishes for great family fun and Happy Holidays!

- Meg Eggleston



Grade Five
In November fifth grade brought our North American Geography block to a close with an end-of-block 
celebration. Congratulations to the children for the hard work they put into their presentations! The students have 
been really enjoying showing off their talent and knowledge in our end-of-block celebrations. We love inviting our 
families into our classroom! During our North American Geography block we leaned geography through Native 
American stories from around the continent. We connected images from the story to images relating to geography 
concepts and vocabulary. The students memorized poems authored by different peoples of North America that 
spoke about the land and water of this beautiful continent. During that block we took a trip to the Loussac Public 
Library. Many thanks to our chaperones for making it happen! I’m looking forward to our next library trip!

We are now in the middle of our Ancient Egypt block. The students have been working on an independent 
research project in which they choose their own topic on Ancient Egypt to study. Most drew inspiration from our 
Main Lessons from the first week. I have been blown away by the beautiful artwork the children have created for 
their research project presentation: maps, portraits of the gods, detailed diagrams of pyramids, and more! During 
our study of Ancient Egypt we have “mummified” apple slices using baking soda and salt…we’ll take a look in 
about a week and see what the apple slices look like! While learning about the Rosetta Stone and hieroglyphs, we 
experienced writing in hieroglyphs on pieces of real papyrus. The class painted beautiful tall green papyrus reeds 
growing in the Nile Delta on our painting day. We are enjoying the stories of Ra, Isis, Osiris, and Set in Main 
Lesson! 

On Monday afternoons we have begun meeting with our first grade ‘Reading Buddies’ which both the fifth and 
first graders seem to really look forward to each week. We have also been singing with fourth grade in the 
mornings, which has been exciting. We have begun ‘book shares’ in our fifth grade morning circles which give the 
children an opportunity to share a book they recommend to the class, and have the class ask them questions about 
that book. At the moment we are reading Island of the Blue Dolphins by Scott O’Dell. We just finished Stickeen 
by John Muir at the end of our North American Geography book. 

- Ms. Childerley

Grade Seven
Seventh grade has worked enthusiastically with two blocks since the quarter.  In the first, we investigated, with 
great enthusiasm, the mechanics behind the six simple machines.  These are the lever (three kinds), the pulley, the 
wheel and axle, the inclined plane, the wedge, and the screw.  We studied the basic form of each machine, and 
discovered how it was useful:  how it gave the user extra force to move objects, or additional speed or control (as 
in the levers that we call our arms and legs), or some other advantage.  We learned to calculate this advantage, 
called the Mechanical advantage, and we learned through our studies how machines lose energy to friction and 
bending, or flexing.  We discussed energy loss in systems, the fact that to gain one thing (force, for example), we 
must give up another (speed or distance).  The social and personal were not lost on our group, either:  friendship 
and cooperation falls under some of these laws as well, and we must all give and take, and make choices as to what 
is most important to us, to live a healthy life.  

In the next block, we revisited geometry, but with a new focus: the numbers and math behind the phenomena 
previously studied.  We picked up our work in the history of Mathematics with Archimedes, and his description of 



spirals that move outwards or inwards at a constant rate, like spirals of rope:  each new spiral is exactly as far 
from the last one as the previous, and so on.  This gives a number of nice, easy to use equations to calculate a 
number of variables in these spirals, and was a great introduction to algebraic thinking.  We expanded on that 
with others spirals, most of which do not increase at a steady rate, but instead have a multiplier that increases the 
amount by which each turn of the spiral gets larger.  Sea shells to galaxy spirals exhibit this phenomena, and by 
graphing thise patterns we see a deviation form the straight-line graph, and see something like an exponential 
graph, where eventually the spiral gets so big that it becomes hard to calculate the size of he next turn.  

Fibonacci, the 12th century Italian who studied the gestational cycles of rabbits (among many other things) gave 
us a unique yet almost ubiquitous series of numbers, which we call the Fibonacci sequence.  The pattern is that 
each number in the sequence, when added to the one before it, gives the next number in the sequence.  These 
numbers, when taken as sequential pairs and divided as fractions, reveal an incredible mystery:  they approach 
the number 1.618, or Phi.  Like Pi, Phi has no known resolvable value, and it also is a ratio that is seen all over in 
nature, from the human body to the heavens.  Well, once we got here, we started to wonder about square roots, 
another great mystery of math, and we finalized this block with a look at an algorithm that can reveal the square 
root of any number, as long as one is willing to do the work of calculating it.  It was a wild, exuberant ride 
through the world of numeration; it was also a wonderful, logical progression, and while some of the class were 
overwhelmed at times, I feel strongly that we all made a big step forward in our math thinking and capacities.  
Overall, a very rewarding block.  

Lest you all think that we have all work and no play in Seventh grade, I should mention that our fundraising 
efforts have been going strong, with Lemonade at Lunch a real hit (thank you to those upper-grades students and 
their families who have supported us!), as was our Gourmet Chocolate Sale.  Play?  Yes, indeed, at this age the 
students love to dive into the real-world sense of earning money and working for a goal, and this has been an 
enriching part of our year so far.  Warmest thanks from all of us for the support of this community in our efforts.   

Sincerely,

Mr. Crawford

Grade Eight
Winterberry’s 8th graders have been very busy lately.  After reading Sadako and the Thousand Paper Cranes they 
began making lovely, colorful origami cranes of all sizes.  The largest cranes became beautiful candle holders for 
the Lantern Walk, the smallest cranes became earrings (on sale at the front desk for only $5 a pair to help fund 
the class trip to Washington D.C.), and the other cranes became delightful decorations strung with beads and 
donated to the Children’s Hospitals at Providence and the Alaska Native Medical Center.  

As part of their Organic Chemistry block they created a number of wonderful all natural skin care products that 
quickly sold out at the front desk.  They may be making some more so please watch for them if you’d like to 
purchase some for yourself or as gifts.  The proceeds will also go toward making our trip a reality.  

On Dec. 1st they hosted our 4th monthly Author’s Chair for their parents.  During this session they read their 
biographical poems about scientists they chose to research.  They also read their poems about Nobel Prize winner 
Wangari Maathi.



Check out their latest charcoal creations in the 2nd floor hallway!  With the help of Ms. Lois and Ms. Mall, 
they have created an impressive collection of artwork that will be at Snow City Café as they were chosen to 
have their work displayed for the April 2012 First Friday event!  Put in on your calendar!

In the warmth of our little classroom we are now reading Shipwreck at the Bottom of the World about the 
Skackleton Expedition to Antarctica.  Exciting!  We are also enjoying Karen Hesse’s poetic novel Aleutian 
Sparrow.   

The students continue to work on their creative short stories which will soon be ready for self-publishing in 
March!

- Ms. Silcox

Russian
Students are always curious about comparing holidays and types of celebrations.  In the last week of school 
before break, we'll spend some time in all of the classes on this topic. Many of the traditions we associate 
with Christmas, such as trees, ornaments and gift giving, come on New Year's Day (January 1st) in Russia.  
Gifts are brought by Дед Мороз, Grandfather Frost, and Снегурочка, the Snow Maiden.  Russians who 
celebrate Christmas usually do so according to the Orthodox calendar, in which the holiday occurs on 
January 7th.  Russians end up having a public holiday that stretches from January 1st through the 10th.  
One of the most interesting holidays this time of year is Старый Новый Год, or Old New Year.  Old New 
Year is celebrated on January 13th, and it is a holdover from when Russia still followed the Julian calendar, 
which differs from Gregorian (the one that America and Russia use today) by thirteen days.  Russia didn't 
switch over to the Gregorian calendar until 1918, and the Russian Orthodox Church still uses the Julian 
calendar (The thirteen British colonies that were to become the United States switched over in 1752).  Old 
New Year isn't a public holiday anymore, but that doesn't stop many resourceful Russians from ringing in 
the New Year one more time!
 
For more information about Russian at Winterberry, please visit the websites below.  I am endeavoring to 
start updating them regularly with class news, requests and resources to help your child develop their 
language skills.
 
http://winterberryrussian.blogspot.com/ <http://winterberryrussian.blogspot.com/> 
 
http://www.asdk12.org/staff/harmon_arthur
 
Russian Gala
 
Mary Plumb-Mentjes and the Anchorage Waldorf School are planning a Russian Gala from 6:30=8:30 pm on 
Friday, January 6th at the AWS campus.  For a $25 suggested donation, you can eat Russian food and see 
Russian performances from several groups in the community. The proceeds go to support Waldorf 
Education in Russia.  This will be the third time I’ve been a part of the Gala—it has been great fun every 
time!  If anyone is interested in helping prepare food (usually borsht, a delicious soup), please let me know 
ASAP.

http://winterberryrussian.blogspot.com
http://winterberryrussian.blogspot.com
http://winterberryrussian.blogspot.com/
http://winterberryrussian.blogspot.com/
http://www.asdk12.org/staff/harmon_arthur
http://www.asdk12.org/staff/harmon_arthur


Music
Students have been diligently preparing for the Solstice Assembly preparing songs to sing, songs to play, and 
songs to dance to.  For our assembly student have been singing songs in Hebrew, Japanese, and Swahili.  We 
have also started to incorporate percussion instruments into our songs.  Sight-reading has also become a daily 
activity for the music classes.  We spend a portion of our time after warming our voices and bodies up to focus 
on how to read musical notation.  This skill will serve them in any type of music they wish to pursue be it 
classical to forming a rock band.  

- Mr. V

Movement
The upper grades have just finished a week of Prison ball.  This game was a success amongst the grades with 
students working together cooperatively as a team.  The students demonstrated such sportsmanship and it was 
wonderful to see the interactions between students.  The lower grades have again been working with 
parachute games as well as some new tag and chase games such as Fish Gobbler, Enchanted Forest, and 
Whirlpool Tag.

- Mr V

Handwork
I am pleased to report that overall students are making good progress in handwork class across the grades.  In 
grade one some students are beginning to recognize, on their own, when a stitch is dropped. Others are still 
finding their rhythm, which reminds me: we could really use some parent volunteers to come in and help out 
Tuesdays and Fridays from 12:15-1:00.  In grade two there are a good number of students who have already 
began on their gnomes.  It is exciting to see projects that have been underway for weeks, and even months, 
finally coming to completion.  Students in grade three have also been making good progress finishing up 
projects and becoming more and more proficient at crocheting.  A few students have surprised me with their 
innovative and creative ideas for crochet projects.  Students in grade four have been working hard on their 
cross stitch projects.  It is exciting to see how their original designs have turned out. Students in grade five has 
just recently met their class goal after selling their knitted snow leopards.  Students in grade six have been 
hand-sewing stuffed animals. Students in grade seven have been busy working on a number of projects, 
including learning to knit, crochet, use Kumuhio braiding disks, and make cards using the relief block-printing 
method.  Students in grade eight are excited to finish sewing their machine sewn garments.  Handwork classes 
at Winterberry have been very busy indeed!  

- Ms. Lower



Winterberry Dress Request
In order to reduce classroom distractions, continue our commitment to upholding 
Steiner’s views on materialism, and respect the needs of all students, families, and staff, 
we respectfully ask that student attire be comprised of:

* solid colors,
* stripes,
* polka dots,
* or patterns.

We also ask that all outerwear and accessories (including indoor shoes and lunch 
boxes) also follow these guidelines. Please choose plain shoes that do not include 
electronic lights, sounds, wheels, or commercially produced pictures. 

When students come to school with items that do not meet these guidelines, school 
staff may ask them to alter the clothing so it is not distracting (turn a shirt inside-out, 
for example), give the student an alternative item to wear instead and/or work together 
with families to find an alternative within a reasonable period.

Our goal is that we can come together on this issue out of respect for all community 
members knowing that while such items may not distract one, they do distract another. 
Thank you for your commitment to creating and maintaining the highest quality 
environment for our children.

As always, thank you for your willingness to grow and work together to create a 
culture of caring and respect at Winterberry!



Winterberry Charter Council (WCC)
Melissa Janigo, Chair	

 janigo_melissa@asdk12.org
Tara Smith, Vice Chair	

 taramarlene@gmail.com
Erin Fleischer, Secretary	

 erininak@gmail.com
Della Swartz, Treasurer	

 ddswartz@mtaonline.net
Arthur Harmon, Staff	

 harmon_arthur@asdk12.org
Franny Hall, Community Member	

 frannyinak@yahoo.com
Todd Robicheaux, Parent	

 ericandmeggan@gmail.com
Bob Steinmann, Parent	

 bsteinmann@live.com
Lynne Jablonski, WPG Rep	

 lynnejeffrey@yahoo.com
Meg Eggleston, Faculty Chair	

 eggleston_margaret@asdk12.org
Faculty Seat, Vacant
Shanna Mall, Principal	

 mall_shanna@asdk12.org

Monthly Meetings: 3rd Thursday of each month, 6pm, second floor of
Winterberry Charter School unless otherwise stated & advertised.

Winterberry Parent Guild (WPG)
Craig Lyon, President	

 craig.lyon@gmail.com
Eric Judge, Vice President	

 ericandmeggan@gmail.com
Christina Eubanks, Secretary	

 christinaann58@hotmail.com
Sarah Rygh, Treasurer	

 sara.rygh@gmail.com
Lynne Jablonski, Fundraising Chair & WCC Rep	

 lynnejeffrey@yahoo.com
Mike Rehberg, Volunteer Coordinator	

 mike@rehbergs.net
Jeremy Crawford, Faculty Rep	

 crawford_jeremy@asdk12.org
Bob Steiner, Grade Eight Rep	

 lockwoodbob@alaska.net
Karie VanDusen, Grade Seven Rep	

 karie21van@hotmail.com
Emma Allen, Grade Six Rep	

 emmaallen2@yahoo.com
Dave Swartz, Grade Five Rep	

 ddswartz@mtaonline.net
Brian Sarka, Grade Four Rep	

 bsarka@gmail.com
VACANT, Grade Three Rep	


Haras Cullers, Grade Two Rep	

 roadrunner1427@yahoo.com
Tara Petter, Grade One Rep	

 tarapetter@gmail.com
Leif Lidin-Lamon, Grade Kindergarten Rep	

 leif.lininlamon@gmail.com
Shanna Mall, Principal	

 mall_shanna@asdk12.org

Monthly Meetings: 3rd Thursday of each month, 6pm, second floor of
Winterberry Charter School unless otherwise stated & advertised.
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